
Last Chance/Porcupine Prescribed Fire 
Fremont River Ranger District, Fishlake National Forest 

 

 

Contact Information:  Kent Chappell, 435-691-2967, kent.chappell@usda.gov or  

                Trevor Johnson, 435-231-9747, trevor.johnson@usda.gov 

 

Planned Date:  May 2024 – November 2024 

 

Location: Clear Creek drainage. 

 

Legal Description: Township 25 

South, Range 4 East, Sections 

20,21,28,29,30 and 32. 

 

Lat/Long: N 38, 36.899, W -111, 

29.309  

 

Planned Actions: The Fremont River 

Ranger District, Fishlake National 

Forest, plans to implement prescribed 

fire in the Last Chance and Porcupine 

areas tomorrow, May 17, 2024. The 

project comprises two units in the 

Last Chance area, totaling 3,915 acres, and three units in the West Tidwell, Porcupine, and other 

adjoining Utah areas, totaling 9,292 acres. Implementation of the projects will be ongoing over the next 

five to six years.   

Implementation will begin in Unit 1A of Last Chance for 1000 acres; ignitions are contingent on smoke 

clearances and desirable weather conditions.   

Resource Objectives:   

• To reduce hazardous fuel accumulations on Forest Service Lands within the Last 

Chance/Porcupine Project area 

• Restore ecosystems to properly functioning conditions regarding species composition, structure, 

and function. Reduce the risk to life, property, and natural resources  

• Promote the regeneration and recruitment of aspen communities and create a mosaic burn pattern 

with various fire severities 
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